
From: webmaster@cpuc.ca.gov <webmaster@cpuc.ca.gov> 
Sent: Monday, August 2, 2021 8:09:19 PM (UTC-08:00) Pacific Time (US & Canada) 
To: USRB <usrb@cpuc.ca.gov> 
Cc: ElectricDataRequests@pge.com <ElectricDataRequests@pge.com> 
Subject: Electric Safety Incident Reported- PG&E Incident No: 210802-14927 

The Following information regarding this incident has been reported:  

Reporting Date:  8/2/2021 8:06:47 PM 
Incident Date:  7/22/2021 @ 00:00 a.m. 
Reported By:  Meredith Allen, Sr. Director 
Utility Name: PG&E 
Phone Number: (415)828-5765 
Email Address: ElectricDataRequests@pge.com 

Incident Location: Butterfly Valley Twain Road and Highway 70 Quincy, Las Plumas 

Reasons For Reporting:  
- Fatalities? No (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Names of Fatalities:  
- Injuries? (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Names of Injured:  
- Damage? No (Utility: , Others: ) 
- Interruption? (Total Customers: , Total Hours: ) 
- Operator Judgement? No  
- Media Coverage? Yes  

Cause of Incident: No Cause Selected (Other Cause: ) 

Agencies on Scene:  

Facilities Affected:  
- Utilities Facilities: Gansner 1101  
- Voltage (KV): 12 kV 
- Customer's Facilities:  

DigIn Information:  
- Excavator Name:  
- Contact:  
- Phone: (___)___-____ 

Incident Recovery:  
- On Scene Date & Time: @ 00:00 a.m. 
- Service Restored: @ 00:00 a.m. 
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Summary: On July 22, 2021, a wildfire began in the area of Butterfly Valley Twain Road and 
Highway 70 in Plumas County, California (the Fly Fire). The National Wildfire Coordinating 
Group website (the website) reported as of July 25, 2021 at 0000 hours that the Fly Fire had 
consumed 4,300 acres and was 5% contained and that, as of the night of July 24/25, the Fly Fire 
had merged with the Dixie Fire and that the website would not be providing further updates on 
the Fly Fire. At approximately 1701 hours on July 22, 2021, wildfire cameras first showed 
smoke in the general direction of Butterfly Valley Twain Road and Highway 70. According to 
PG&E?s records, SmartMeters and a line recloser on the portion of the PG&E distribution line 
serving the area, the Gansner 1101 circuit, reported alarms and other activity between 
approximately 1650 and 1810 hours, when that portion of the line was deenergized. On August 
2, 2021, PG&E assisted the U.S. Forest Service (USFS) with moving and examining a tree that 
was resting on conductor on the Gansner 1101 circuit. PG&E is cooperating with the USFS?s 
investigation and is reporting this to the CPUC under the media criterion. The data currently 
available to PG&E do not establish the cause of the Fly Fire. This information is preliminary. 
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